LC Paper No. CB(2)1290/04-05(01)

政制事務局政府總部

香港下亞厘里種 Our Ref.: CAB C5/1/3

Your Ref.: LS/B/17/04-05



CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS BUREAU GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT

LOWER ALBERT ROAD HONG KONG
Tel No: 2810 2852
Fax No: 2840 1976

(By fax: 2877 5029) 13 April 2005

Mr Arthur CHEUNG Senior Assistant Legal Adviser Legislative Council Building 8 Jackson Road Central Hong Kong

Dear Mr CHEUNG.

Chief Executive Election (Amendment) (Term of Office of the Chief Executive) Bill

I refer to your letter dated 11 April 2005. The Administration's response to the three questions raised in your letter is as follow:

- (a) This is an important issue but not an urgent one that needs to be dealt with through this amendment Bill. The Administration will examine the question you raised carefully and thoroughly. We will make known our findings when we are in a position to do so.
- (b) & (c) The Administration accepts that there is a need to clarify the situation. However, these are not urgent issues that need to be addressed in the context of the current Bill. If necessary, we may deal with them when we consider possible amendments to the method for selecting the Chief Executive in 2007 in the context of the current review of constitutional development.

Yours sincerely,

(Raymond TAM)

for Secretary for Constitutional Affairs